
May 20, 2013 

 

 

RE: Watermain Project/Closure of Elm Grove Road 
 
 
 
This letter is to inform you that the Village of Elm Grove will be installing a watermain on Wall Street and 
Elm Grove Road during the months of June and July.  This project is being done to provide water service 
to the new senior living project on Wall Street and is expected to be completed by the end of August.  
The project consists of watermain construction down Elm Grove Road from Bishops Lane in Brookfield 
to Wall Street and all of Wall Street. 
 
Currently the contractor expects to start work beginning May 28th.  I have enclosed a copy of the memo 
provided to the Public Works/Utilities Committee regarding the project which contains a more specific 
contractor provided schedule and details.   
 
Traffic on Wall Street will be maintained open at all times with some possible delays.  Elm Grove Road 
will be closed to through traffic once the contractor reaches the intersection of Wall Street and Elm 
Grove Road.  The road will remain closed to through traffic until they are off road with construction and 
the road is considered safe for travel.   It is expected that this closure should last approximately two 
weeks without any unforeseen issues.  
 
 Access will be maintained to all homeowners and businesses in the closed area of the road but there 
will be no through traffic allowed during that time.  Detour signs will be posted with the official detour 
route being Sunnyslope and Watertown Plank Road.   
 
If you would like regular updates for the project you can sign up for alert on our website at 
www.elmgrovewi.org.   We will attempt to get information up about any changing aspects of the project 
during construction.   
 
The Village appreciates your patience and apologizes for the inconvenience but we are hopeful that this 
project will go quickly and be a minimal disruption this summer.   
 
If you have any questions please feel free to contact myself or Mr. Richard Paul, Jr. our Public Works 
Director at 262-782-6700 if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
David De Angelis 
Village Manager 
 
 
 
 
 



Memo       
To: Public Works/Utilities Committee  

From: David De Angelis, Village Manager   

Date: May 17, 2013 

Re:  Watermain Construction Schedule Update 

The Village held the preconstruction meeting for the watermain project on May 14th.  At this time it is 
the contractor’s intention to start on May 28th and be completed with restoration, except final asphalt 
which will be completed in 2014, by July 19th.  The provided schedule below is the current best 
estimate of construction timing for the project.  Wall Street will not be closed during construction but 
there will be lane restrictions.  Elm Grove Road will not be closed until such time as they reach the 
intersection of Elm Grove Road and Wall Street and will be closed until they are past Dunleith Circle 
and are off road and it is deemed safe to reopen.  Obviously this is their best estimate of construction 
timing based on their experience and may change base on many different factors most notably 
weather conditions. 

 

 

 

If you have any questions prior to Monday’s meeting please do not hesitate to call.   
    


